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Readers who have been following my publications on Sherlock Holmes
for some time will not be surprised to learn that my friend and
colleague had already solved a number of cases before we met at St.
Bartholomew's Hospital in 1881. But equally, they will know that
Holmes was very reluctant to come forward with them. Whether this
was because of his modesty or because, as he thought, they had not
challenged his outstanding mind too much, I am still unable to
describe. What is certain, however, is that in these rare moments
he gave me a glimpse of his former self, which he otherwise tried
to conceal through his aloofness. You know two of the stories I
published in the Strand Magazine under the title "Gloria Scott" and
"The Musgrave Ritual". But I am all the more amazed at the everyday
situation that gave me the honor of hearing the following story
from his lips.



It was an icy January day in the still-young year of 1890. I had
persuaded Holmes to take a walk through nearby Regent's Park that
morning, despite the low temperatures and cold wind. Passing the
almost completely frozen Boating Lake and the willows covered with
silver glittering hoarfrost, our way led us after almost two hours
onto a dead straight road, which ended at one of the high iron
gates marking the exit of the park. Despite the fact that the
Christmas season was already over, a lot of traders were still
trying to sell their goods, which they had not been able to sell
last year. They were accompanied by some minstrels, whose colorful
costumes offered a contrast to the remaining grey of the day. The
scenery was accompanied by the music of a lonely barrel organ
player who nestled close to the outer wall of one of the tents to
escape the icy wind. The small market was nevertheless well
attended, and even Holmes seemed to take the boisterous mood as an
opportunity to put his melancholy moodiness to rest. After we had
examined the stalls, Holmes had got himself the afternoon edition
of the Times, and I had eaten some hot chestnuts; we started on our
way home. By the time we arrived at our flat, having shed our thick
coats and woolen scarves, I was already striding into the living
room to stoke the fire, which had burnt down almost completely
during our absence. Nevertheless, it was not at all cold, as the
heavy curtains in front of the windows banished the cold outside.
As the fire flared up again, its flickering glow gradually
illuminated the rest of the furniture. It was the only source of
light. I had just poured us each a glass of whisky when Holmes
entered the room, staring spellbound at the newspaper.
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